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Daily Angelus Letter
for March 18th

St. Cyril of Jerusalem

Dear Parish Family,

Updated directives have been sent out by the diocese to guide us as our Governor Mike DeWine informs us that the state should prepare for a virus surge.  This letter will concern itself with 1) the latest directives, 2) your questions, 3) what you can do, 4) general updates from around the parish grounds.

CONCERNING THE LATEST DIRECTIVES

& WHAT THEY MEAN FOR THE PARISH OF ST. SEBASTIAN

I 

MASS

As you already know, there are no public celebrations of the Mass.  Fr. Simone and I still have private Masses in which we pray for you and make sure that we fulfill all of your Mass intentions.  


1. Find our daily Mass online from our Facebook page.


2. Make a daily spiritual Communion - the prayer can be found on our website.


3. Send in prayers you want remembered at our Masses.

II

IS THE CHURCH OPEN?

Churches may remain open as long as certain precautions are taken.  Among these precautions is a thorough cleaning of the church building and the removal of common items that are touched and are unnecessary.  


1. We plan on St. Sebastian church being open.


2. We have a large church building!  We need volunteers!  Call or email Milissa Smith at 
                 (330)836-2233 or smithm@stsebastian.org or show up today at 1PM to help clean and  
                 move things.


3. Please call (330) 836-2233 if you want to make sure the church is unlocked.


4. The diocese asks that anybody who comes observe the highest standards of hygiene.


5. Please DO NOT COME if you are ill.
III

WHAT ABOUT BAPTISMS?

Baptisms should be postponed.  However, for pastoral urgency we may have a private baptism.

1. If it is determined that there needs to be a baptism, it will be private.  (Parents and 
Godparents only)


2. In cases of extreme emergency, anybody may baptize, the ceremony to be added later.

IV

CONFESSIONS

Confessions are limited to “in danger of death.”  Please call the rectory to make arrangements.

V

WEDDINGS

Weddings should be postponed, however, we do not have any coming up until after Easter so I hope this will not be a difficulty.  If you have concerns, please call the rectory.

VI

FUNERALS

Memorial Masses are asked to be postponed until after the current crisis passes.  We may still do interments at the cemetery as long as “social distancing” is observed.  Please remember, God is outside of time and that we get the earthly “order” mixed up, that matters little in the life to come.

VII

CARE FOR THE SICK

We are not permitted in many nursing homes.  Hospitals have their own regulations.  In case of life and death emergencies some will only allow the resident priest to visit, others will only allow your parish priest.  Please check with the chaplain’s office at your hospital.  In either case, it is imperative that you let them know that you are Catholic at the time of registration.
Later today or tomorrow, with the help of The Disciples of the Dying, a ministry of our parish, I hope to provide you with all the information that you need if you are tending to someone who is nearing the end of this life.

YOUR QUESTIONS:

You were invited to send in questions to be answered in this noon letter.  Please continue to send in your questions to marketing@stsebastian.org.  Also, thank you for your supportive notes.  They really do help.  This is an awesome parish.

Here are two that seem pertinent to the entire parish:

Is the Church open?  As you read above, yes.  But I cannot guarantee anything past today.  If you are unsure, please call the rectory before heading out in case the mandates have changed.  When you visit, we have been advised to ask visitors to:


1. Observe the highest standards of hygiene


2. Caution visitors to do their best to refrain from touching common surfaces.


3. Observe “social distancing.”


4. Please stay home if you are ill.

If you do come, may I recommend, besides making a holy hour, to pray to St. Sebastian, the saint to invoke against the spread of contagious diseases, make a spiritual Communion and pray to Our Lady to intercede for us.

If you come and for some reason the church doors are locked, we are fortunate in that we have glass front doors that allow you to see the tabernacle.  You can always pray to our Lord in the Blessed Sacrament from the front of our church.  There are also prayers posted on the church doors.

Is it possible to offer confessions via telephone call or FaceTime?  The nature of the sacraments as well as canon law forbids this.  I have contacted the diocese about a “parking lot” general absolution service which is permissible in certain cases of emergency (and which would require celebrating the sacrament in the normal fashion for serious sin after the emergency has passed) but it has been determined that we are not at that point yet.

That being said, may I recommend the ancient practice of doing a nightly examination of conscience and making a heartfelt act of contrition?  This is effective for minor sins.  Also, there are a boatload of indulgences and partial indulgences that might be practiced among some of which are:

· Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

· Reading Sacred Scripture

· Praying the Angelus

· Making a Spiritual Communion

· Devoutly reciting the Apostles’ or Nicene Creed

One must have the intension to receive an indulgence, pray for the pope’s intention, and be free from sin at the time of performing the indulgence.  (If you are worried about this, all good acts carry some benefit!)  Communion and Confession also play a role, but since that is not an option at the moment, making a Spiritual Communion and a good Act of Contrition will suffice until they become available again.

For more information on indulgences, check out the Vatican website at www.vatican.va/archive/ENG0015/_P4G.HTM
WHAT YOU CAN DO:

There is plenty!  Please refer to yesterday’s letter for more information.  

This is new however, sent in by Ro Reed of our Legion of Mary:

“After many discussions we have set up the schedule for a daily rosary and our weekly Legion of Mary meeting through Zoom.com”
 
“The Legion of Mary will lead the recitation of the rosary each morning at 9 AM (except Sundays); you can join in by clicking on this link.  https://zoom.us/j/118463489  On Mondays the Legion will conduct its business and recite daily prayers; we invite all to join in as auxiliary members.
The Women of St. Sebastian will lead the recitation of the rosary each evening at 8:30 PM; you can join by clicking on this link.   https://us04web.zoom.us/j/553811855”
 
"As a side note, many of us know people who would enjoy reciting the rosary with us but do not have internet capabilities. (The Legion has one such member.)  Please consider calling that person and placing them on speaker so they can join in our prayers.  As a final side note, when you click on the link and download the app, the window will open and you will be greeted with your smiling face.  If you prefer not to let everyone see you in your PJs, you can click on the icon on the lower left of the screen “Stop Video.” The program will remember that setting for future sign-ins.”
OTHER NEWS AT THE PARISH
If you do make it in, you will notice that the Sanctuary Candles in the church are missing!  They are being sent out to be replaced through generosity of one of our parishioners.
Fr. Anthony and I stood outside the doors on Tuesday morning to welcome arriving parishioners and explaining that there would not be Mass.  Thank you for your kindness and understanding!
The school buildings continue to be sanitized.  Just as a reminder, under no circumstances can anybody be in any of the buildings (besides the church) that our day school uses.  This ruins our sanitizing of these buildings.
Some things you might like to know:  Mr. Mike Zimmerman, our facilities manager, has assured me that all of the cleaning materials that we will be using have been rated to kill the Coronavirus.  His team’s work right now is to “Isolate” (keep people out), and then clean and disinfect.  He will also have all of our ductwork cleaned as well as changing all of our filters.
Lynn Steward, our head of music, is working on ideas for the community that I hope to present to you soon.  In the meantime, we must report that the entire Concert Season is cancelled until the Brick Street Jazz Festival in July.
Okay!  I better stop!  It is time to get this to print!  Thank you for your support and prayers and be sure of ours for you - Fr. Anthony, Deacon Terry and our seminarian intern Ian.
God bless, 
The Rev. John A. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Patrick, prayer for us.

O Glorious St. Sebastian, faithful follower of Jesus Christ, to you do we raise our hearts and hands and implore your powerful intercession in obtaining, from God the Father, all the helps and graces necessary for our spiritual and temporal welfare, and for protection against contagious diseases. O, special guardian from diseases and accidents, we are confident that your intercession on our behalf will be graciously heard before the throne of God.  Amen.

